
 

           30.8.23 

Dear Parents and Carers 

WELCOME AND CAR PARK INFORMATION 

We were delighted to welcome all the children back to school today. We know the first morning is exciting 

but can be a bit daunting for some of our little ones and those returning. They all did so well, and it will be 

great to get back into a routine again.  

As you know the carpark is a bit different now that work has been partially completed. Based on our 

observations today we have set out some pointers for you to help the flow of traffic on site. See the 

illustrative map that comes along with this note. It isn’t to scale but will give you all an idea of zones.  

• The car park is still a ONE-WAY system as before. Follow the arrow. 

• Staff car park is on the left and is for staff parking only. Please DO NOT park in here.  

• The rest of the carpark currently has 6 available spaces and the drop off point to park in.  

• You may park in all the areas coloured GREEN on the map, but please be aware of other drivers. 

• Please DO NOT park in any of the areas which are highlighted red on the map as parking here will 

cause issues.  We only have a certain number of cones on site, so we are appealing to you not to park 

here.  

• Please use the footpath at highlighted in YELLOW. Don’t cross over the road with cars passing as 

there is no path in the centre area. 

• The zebra crossing is still operational for those parking in disabled bays. Please be aware of vehicles 

reversing. This morning we had two instances of cars reversing and not checking rear mirrors. Two 

children were on the crossing.  

• Please DO NOT park where the cones are set out. We have identified these areas as trigger points 

which will block the flow of traffic.  

• DO NOT park at the entrance gate or entrance road. 

• The entrance road to the Leisure centre is a private road and we ask you NOT to park along this road. 

• You may park at the Leisure centre and walk down to support congestion on site.  

We do understand that the arrangements can be frustrating as we undergo changes to the school site, so we 

ask you to bear with us. It’s a short-term disruption for a long-term goal. In addition, the congestion only 

lasts for a short time. We will be monitoring the car park carefully as everyone gets used to it and will adjust 

things if necessary.  Please do not be offended if you are asked to move your car.  

PLEASE ENSURE YOU SHARE THIS INFORMATION WITH ANYONE WHO PICKS UP YOUR 

CHILD.  

Thank you for your patience. 

Regards 

Mrs Watson/Mr Kelly  

 


